September 20, 2007
Carole J. Washburn, Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

Re:
Verizon/MCI Merger

Docket No. UT-050814
Dear Ms. Washburn:

Enclosed for filing in the above-referenced docket are the original and 20 copies of a Fund Agreement Modification executed (in counterparts) by the parties to the original Fund Agreement filed July 18, 2006.

The purpose of this filing is to comply with the Commission’s September 19, 2007, Order 14 (Order Amending Order 07 Relating To Disbursement Period Of Public Purpose Fund), which required the parties to the Fund Agreement to file a revised Fund Agreement within 30 days reflecting an extension of the grant disbursement period.

Sincerely,

JONATHAN C. THOMPSON

Assistant Attorney General 

JCT:tmw
Enclosures
cc:
Gregory Romano, Verizon Northwest, Inc.
Maddy Metzger-Utt, Greater Everett Community Foundation
Simon ffitch, Public Counsel

